Regular Meeting
Board of Education

June 8, 2009

7:00 PM

This regular meeting was opened with roll call.  Moser, Twedt and Van Hill were present.  Hassebroek and Kerkvliet were absent.  Supt. Hargens was also in attendance.

Motion # 2300

Moved by Van Hill and seconded by Moser to approve the agenda with the addition of contract approval and resignations.  Motion carried, all members voting “yes”.

Hassebroek present at 7:04 PM.

The Board presented plaques to Dale Knobloch and Willie Underberg for their retirements from service with the school district.

Kerkvliet present at 7:15 PM.

Motion # 2301

Moved by Hassebroek and seconded by Van Hill to approve the consent items including the following bills.  Motion carried, all members voting “yes”.

The Board formally recognized the Boys and Girls conference, district and state track teams for their success this season.

Supt. Hargens reported on the following:

· The roofing project is completed except for a few minor details.  
· A meeting between representatives of ESG and the school will take place this week.  
· A bus stop will be added in Larchwood on the west end of town.  
· Copies of the Superintendent’s evaluation were handed to the Board for their completion.  
· Changes in the financial outlook for the school for FY10 were discussed.  The changes are the result of actions taken by the legislature this past spring.

Motion #2302

Moved by Moser and seconded by Hassebroek to approve the student teaching agreement between Iowa State University and West Lyon CSD for FY10.  Motion carried, all members voting “yes”.

Motion #2303
Moved by Van Hill and seconded by Kerkvliet to approve contracts for Steve Hawf as secondary instructor and coach, Kelly Jacobsen as instrumental music instructor and Sue Evenson as part time librarian.  Motion carried, all members voting “yes”.

Motion #2304

Moved by Hassebroek and seconded by Moser to approve the resignation of Erin Nguyen as elementary instructor.  Motion carried, all members voting “yes”.

The Board discussed a letter from the editor of the Northwest Iowa Review in which the editor states that his paper will do two inserts covering the school or none at all.  The district’s response to the letter was also reviewed.  In that response, the district indicated that it wants to have only one insert per year for reasons which included the substantial cost of advertising in the insert which is paid by community businesses.  The district’s feeling is that many of the stories in the insert are news worthy enough to be part of the regular paper.
Motion # 2305

Moved by Van Hill and seconded by Kerkvliet to adjourn this meeting at 7:58 PM.  Motion carried, all members voting “yes”.  The next regular meeting is scheduled for July 13th at 7:00 PM.
